SHENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

Minutes of Governors’ School Standards and Performance Meeting

held on Tuesday 19th January 2016
Present:   Mr Stephen Beckett (SB), Mrs J Swettenham (JS), Mrs Gill Jones (GJ), 

Mr N Purbrick (NP), Ms C Herman (CJH), Ms S Bluett (SAB), Mrs J Comerford (JIC), 

Mrs J Martin (JMA), Mr DJ Barron (DJB)


Mr N Otley (NO) arrived at 5.30pm
Minutes taken by: Mrs C Watson
	1. 
	Welcome and Apologies
SB chaired the meeting in NO absence and welcomed everyone to the meeting. Neil Purbrick was welcomed to his first meeting on the Standards and Performance Committee.


	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting held on 8th October 2015
Action on point 8 – it was confirmed by CAW that this document has been uploaded on the school website.
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record and signed by SB. 


	3. 
	Matters Arising
None.


	4. 
	Declarations of Interest
None.


	5. 
	Data analysis and predictions
JMA apologised that this information was not available prior to the meeting but the iGCSE results were released today.  JMA circulated a summary of the Year 11 2015/16 spring data entry and went through the bullets points.  The committee offered their congratulations for the iGCSE results at 75.5% A* - C grades which is a 17% increase on last year.
JMA went on to explain that Jane and Carole will be carrying out exam review meetings with each Team Leader over the comings weeks.  JMA suggested members took away the information to digest and if they have any questions they can email her.  SB asked if Geography is improving following last year’s results; CJH confirmed that changes had been implemented but these will take time to embed.

Discussed closing the gap with PP students and how this data looks better in Progress 8.  It is hard to compare with last year’s figures because of the different ways of reporting.  JIC explained that she attended a conference today and the lead HMI said ‘not to get hang up on the gap’, which everyone welcomed.
DJB explained the Summary of Raiseonline 2015 document circulated with the Agenda.  This information is received late in the year and is historic now.  DJB circulated a document showing the most recent data identifying the gap between the disadvantaged and non-disadvantaged students. It was agreed that colour coding helps to understand the data and would be help parents understand the information.  JIC highlighted that the work that JMA does is important to help us all to understand the data.  SB commented that DJB has a fantastic grasp on the data.
CJH pointed out that even though the Raise on-line data is historic it would be what an inspector would have access to prior to an inspection.


	6. 
	Attendance Data 
JIC circulated a document which had been compiled with up-to-date figures.  JIC highlighted that the figures look healthy in all categories and she is very pleased with them.  JIC requested to move the PA target from 6.5% to 8.5% which will be a challenge but more in-line with national figures.  JS agreed that the figure needs to reflect the changes implemented from Government.
SB asked about the strategies in place in Gary Nosworthy’s absence and JIC outlined strategies that have been used and the level of success.


	7. 
	Policies to be recommended to the Full Governing Body for Approval
JIC explained briefly the changes that had been made:-

Inclusion Policy – only minor changes had been made.
Statement on the Duty to Combat Extremism – this is a Government requirement and runs alongside the Safeguarding Policy using Prevent.  This is covered in the curriculum by Citizenship.
Attendance Policy – has been updated and will need to reflect the target PA change agreed today ie 6.5% to 8.5%.
Esafety – DJB elaborated on the changes made to this policy; this document will need to be changed yearly due to new technologies being introduced frequently.  
DJB explained that an esafety email account had been set up so any issues would be documented and monitored by DJB.  Staff are advised not to investigate issues themselves and training is given every 2 years.  NO asked how much support is available to staff involved with these issues.  JIC explained that there is a Safeguarding board once a week which provides a level of supervision for staff dealing with these issues. This is also an opportunity to share good practice.
Safeguarding Policy – changes reflect all up-dates.
All policies considered were recommended for Full Governing Body approval.


	8. 
	Any Other Business
None.


	9. 
	Date of next meeting
23rd March 2016 – JMA informed the committee that she will be on maternity leave.



The meeting finished at 5.45pm 
Circulation List: Mr Noel Otley, Mrs Jane Swettenham, Mrs Gill Jones, Mr Stephen Beckett, 
Mr DJ Barron, Ms Carole Herman, Mrs Jenny Comerford, Ms Sal Bluett, Mr Graham Batt, Miss Jane Wiles, 

Mrs Joanne Cookson, Mrs Chriss Owens, Mrs Leanne Hedden, Mrs Georgina Travers

